District 48 Monthly Meeting

February 8th, 2017

Meeting opened at 7:30 PM by DCM Sue M.

12 Traditions: Read by Rhianna

Roll Call & GSR Meeting Report: Present & Report as follows: 10 AM Morning Group – good, Friday Morning St. Ann's – good, Friday Night Big Book – 35th Anniversary Party went great, everything good, Friday Night Group – good, Montoursville Step Group – good, Off the Hook Young People's Meeting – good, Picture Rocks (Monday Night Group) – good, Promises of Sobriety-Monday – good, Saturday Morning Big Book – good, The Solution – good, Thursday Night Women's Group – good, Up the Creek Saturday Night – good, Wednesday Night Muncy – good, Williamsport Group Tuesday Night – good.

<u>Minutes</u>: January minutes were read. A motion was made to accept the minutes after a correction was made. Motion was seconded, all were in favor. Minutes were emailed to all Area 59 Officers per the request of our DCM.

<u>Treasurer's Report/ Finance Committee</u>: Sam E. gave the treasurer's report. Motion was made to accept the treasurer's report as read. Motion seconded, all were in favor.

<u>DCM</u>: Sue M. reported she went to DCM Orientation. Received her training kit, Lowell did a presentation. All new panel members gave a presentation. Glad she went it was very interesting

ADCM: No Report

<u>Answering Service</u>: Bart reported we received 4 calls in January. All calls were handled. Diana B. will be her in March to give report going forward for this panel.

<u>Archives</u>: Ellen reported she received information from Janine. She will be going to every meeting during the coming months to take pictures.

Correctional Facilities:

Women: Hazel S. reported everything is up and running. Getting Clearance forms as needed

Men: Gary reported all spots are filled.

CPC/PI: No Report

<u>Grapevine</u>: Nicole reported on Grapevine issue, Tradition 2, Nicole read a story on going to meetings and commented on it.

Meeting Cards: Tom reported that the new meeting cards are available, see him for cards.

<u>Newsletter</u>: Kate reported that the newsletter is now available in print and online. Kate is getting anniversaries from the home groups to include in future newsletter issues. She also received a submission from one of our AA members that she included in the newsletter.

Steering Committee: No Report

Treatment & Accessibility:

Women: Mary S. reported she is currently doing 2 meetings a week & 1 on Sundays. She is working on 2 more meetings. Mary passed out a sheet to GSR's to take to their home groups to ask for women to share their story at these meetings.

Men: Andy G. reported everything is going well.

Website: Bart reported that the website current and up to date.

<u>Workshop</u>: OPEN COMMITMENT – Sue M. asked for all GSR's to take this back to their home group to ask for someone to volunteer for the commitment.

Activities: No Report

<u>Tutorial</u>: Theresa read the 2nd Tradition in February. Mike C. will read the 3rd Tradition in March.

Old Business: None

New Business: Sue M. called the few remaining groups who still did not pick up and confirm their GSR information sheets.

Sue M. asked that the last Open Committee Commitment, "Workshop" to please be taken to each group by all GSR's to ask for volunteers. Those interested need to show up at March GSR Monthly meeting.

Announcements: None

Anniversaries:

Sue had 6 months on January 29th! Congratulations Sue!

Nate had 2 years on January 15th! Congratulations Nate!

Mike C. had 4 years on February 8th! Congratulations Mike!

Melody had 1 year on February 2nd! Congratulations Melody!

<u>Visitors</u>: Melody, Sue & Laura. Welcome everyone!

<u>Coffee:</u> Gary announced that Lee or he will make sure one of them is here to make coffee for the panel for the next 2 years.

Motion was made to close the meeting. The motion was seconded. Ayes were in favor and none were opposed. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted:

Bart T.